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WATER POLLUTION CONTROL

MEMORANDUM

To: Gregg Mandsager, City Administrator

Co: Nancy Lueck, Finance Director

From: Roger Kirby, Director WPCP

Date: May 15, 2012

Re: Change Order # 1 for Storage Building (Revised)

INTRODUCTION: Attached is a change order for the building being moved from the old
National Guard Armory to the WPCP. The building was erected in 1970 and it was discovered
that the roof and a few of the side panels are not in good shape. The roof was previously
insulated and the contractor found when it was removed to be in poor condition with two to three
times the number of original screws used to hold the roof down. The roof, as well as the ridge
cap, "J" channel, and base trim are rusted and thin in some areas.

RECOMMENDATION/RATIONALE: This building is substantially in good shape and has
lasted over 40 years. Putting on a new roof and replacing all of the side panels, should make the
building last for another 40 years. We were originally going to replace some of the side panels
and paint the entire building, but found it was over $ 1,000 cheaper to just replace all of the
panels including the roof with a 40 year warranty on the new panels and then not paint. Staff
recommends that change order # 1 be approved by city council in the amount of $20,531.73.
There was $225,000 budgeted for this storage building and with this change order the total is
$157,234.73. Please add this request to the council agenda for May 17, 2012.

"I remember Muscatine for its sunsets. I have never seen any

on either side of the ocean that equaled them" — Mark Twain




